
Petition 2024-047 by Heaven Properties 

To Approve: 
 
This petition is found to be consistent with the 2040 Policy Map (2022) based on the 
information from the staff analysis and the public hearing, and because: 

 

• The 2040 Policy Map recommends the Neighborhood 1 place type. 
 

Therefore, we f ind this petition to be reasonable and in the public interest, based on the 
information from the staff analysis and the public hearing, and because: 

 

• The petition proposes the development of 76 duplex units adding to the diversity 
of middle density housing options in the area. 

• Single-family detached homes on lots are the primary use in this Place Type. 
Accessory Dwelling Units are also found.   Duplexes, triplexes, quadraplexes, and 
civic uses, such as parks, religious institutions, and neighborhood scaled schools, 
may also be found in this Place Type.  

• The project limits building height to 40 feet. 
• The typical building in a Neighborhood 1 place is a single-family residential building 

up to 3 or 4 stories. 
• The project proposes an internal street network with on street parking that has 

primary access from Harris Houston Road and extends Reigate Road. 

• Development is characterized by low-rise residential buildings, uniformly set back 
from the street, and generally consistent lot sizes. Front lawns, landscaped yards, 
and tree-lined sidewalks are found between residences and the street, and 
individual back yards are commonly found for each main residential building. 

• The project commits to 15.7 common open space and 16.5% green area on the 

site per compact residential development standards. 
• The project provides 30-foot-wide landscape yards planted to Class B standards 

along and adjacent property lines abutting single family homes. 
• The petition could facilitate the following 2040 Comprehensive Plan Goals: 

o 1: 10 Minute Neighborhoods 

o 2: Neighborhood Diversity & Inclusion 

 

  

To Deny: 
 
This petition is found to be consistent with the 2040 Policy Map (2022) based on the 
information from the staff analysis and the public hearing, and because: 

 
• The 2040 Policy Map recommends the Neighborhood 1 place type. 

 
However, we f ind this petition to not be reasonable and in the public interest based on the 
information from the staff analysis and the public hearing, and because: 

 
• (To be explained by the Zoning Committee) 

 

 


